

ÔN TẬP GIỮA KỲ 1- TIẾNG ANH LỚP 6

I. Circle the word with a different sound in the underline part.

- | | | | |
|------------------------------|-------------------------------|---------------------------|-----------------------------|
| 1. A. c <u>o</u> me | B. m <u>o</u> nth | C. m <u>o</u> ther | D. <u>o</u> pen |
| 2. A. h <u>o</u> pe | B. h <u>o</u> me <u>w</u> ork | C. <u>o</u> ne | D. <u>p</u> ost |
| 3. A. f <u>u</u> n | B. st <u>u</u> dent | C. h <u>u</u> ngry | D. s <u>u</u> n |
| 4. A. n <u>i</u> ce | B. b <u>i</u> cycle | C. r <u>i</u> de | D. l <u>i</u> ve |
| 5. A. f <u>a</u> rm | B. <u>a</u> fter | C. w <u>a</u> lk | D. cl <u>a</u> ss |
| 6. A. b <u>o</u> ok <u>s</u> | B. w <u>a</u> ll <u>s</u> | C. r <u>o</u> om <u>s</u> | D. p <u>i</u> llow <u>s</u> |
| 7. A. cit <u>i</u> es | B. wat <u>c</u> h <u>e</u> s | C. dish <u>e</u> s | D. hous <u>e</u> s |
| 8. A. bed <u>s</u> | B. clock <u>s</u> | C. wall <u>s</u> | D. tabl <u>e</u> s |
| 9. A. grandparent <u>s</u> | B. brother <u>s</u> | C. uncl <u>e</u> s | D. father <u>s</u> |
| 10. A. mother <u>s</u> | B. cent <u>e</u> rs | C. aunt <u>s</u> | D. cousin <u>s</u> |

II. Choose the best answer:

- We _____ in a house in the countryside.
A. live B. living C. lives D. are live
- My mother likes _____ our summer holidays at the seaside.
A. spend B. spends C. spending D. is spending
- Where are you, Hoa? - I'm downstairs. I _____ to music.
A. to listen B. listen C. am listening D. listens
- This Saturday we _____ to the Art Museum.
A. go B. is going C. are going D. went
- They are _____. They aren't shy. They like to meet new people.
A. active B. hard-working C. smart D. confident
- What do you usually _____ for breakfast?
A. to have B. have C. having D. has
- Peter is very _____. He always has a lot of idea.
A. hard-working B. creative C. patient D. confident
- My younger sister _____ big black eyes.
A. is B. are C. has D. am
- My best friend has a _____ face with blond hair.
A. oval B. round C. careful D. creative
- Mary has _____ hair and big _____ eyes.
A. blonde/ small B. a black/ blue C. blonde/ blue D. black/ long
- She always _____ to my stories. .
A. plays B. reads C. listens D. joins
- I like him _____ he's always beside me.

- A. but B. when C. why D. because
13. My close friend is ready _____ things with her classmates.
A. to share B. share C. sharing D. shares
14. It's hot today. I don't want to stay at home. I want _____ swimming.
A. go B. to go C. going D. goes
15. Listen! _____ he singing in the bathroom?
A. Does B. Is C. Do D. Are
16. We _____ out different fire trucks.
A. are checking B. checking C. is checking D. are check
17. We are visiting a milk farm to see how they _____ milk, cheese and butter.
A. make B. do C. play D. ride
18. The film is very _____ and we can't see all of it.
A. wonderful B. easy C. exciting D. boring
19. The summer camp is for students _____ between 10 and 15.
A. age B. aged C. aging D. ages
20. They are moving _____ a new apartment _____ the city center soon. They don't like living in the countryside.
A. at – at B. from – in C. to – in D. to – from

V. Read the following paragraph and choose the correct answer A, B, C or D for each of the gaps.

a/ My name is Phong. I'm 11 years old and I'm in grade 6. I live in a house (1) _____ a lake in the countryside. There is a rice paddy opposite my house, too. There is a small yard (2) _____ of my house. There are tall trees behind my house. (3) _____ the tall trees, there are mountains. To the (4) _____ of my house, there is a well. To the left of my house, there is a big garden. There (5) _____ flowers in the garden.

1. A. next B. near C. under D. on
2. A. in front B. opposite C. in opposite D. front
3. A. Opposite to B. Front C. Behind D. Next
4. A. front B. left C. near D. right
5. A. is B. are C. have D. has
- b/** Hoa is going on (1) _____ this summer. First, she is going (2) _____ Ha Long Bay, Ho Chi Minh Mausoleum (3) _____ Hoi An Ancient town (4) _____ five days. She is going to stay (5) _____ her uncle in Ha Noi. (6) _____, she is going to stay in a hotel in Hue for two days. She is going to see the (7) _____ and Thien Mu (8) _____.

1. A. vacation B. season C. school D. house
2. A. visit B. to visit C. visits D. visiting
3. A. or B. because C. and D. but

- | | | | |
|--------------|-----------|------------|------------|
| 4. A. on | B. at | C. in | D. for |
| 5. A. with | B. up | C. for | D. after |
| 6. A. And | B. Then | C. Because | D. Finally |
| 7. A. beach | B. river | C. citadel | D. lake |
| 8. A. museum | B. Temple | C. Stadium | D. Pagoda |

VI. Read the passage and answer the questions below

a/ My best friend's full name is Stuart Kenneth Young. His family calls him Ken, for short, but his nickname at school is 'Sky'! He was born in Manchester, but now he lives in Newcastle. Sky is fifteen years old. He is 1.65m tall and he weighs 50 kilos. He's got short brown hair and dark brown eyes.

He is interested in all kinds of sport and music. His favorite group is U2, but his favorite singer is Bryan Adams. Sports View is his favorite TV program Sky's favorite food is pizza. He hates people who smoke all the time. I like Sky because he's got a good sense of humor. I also like him because he's a great dancer.

1. *Who is Stuart Kenneth Young?*

- | | |
|--------------------|-----------------------------|
| A. my best friend | B. the author's best friend |
| C. Sky's classmate | D. Sky's next-door neighbor |

2. *Where does he live?*

- | | | | |
|-----------------|------------------|------------------------|----------|
| A. In Newcastle | B. In manchester | C. In the United State | D. A & B |
|-----------------|------------------|------------------------|----------|

3. *Stuart likes _____.*

- | | |
|---------------------------------|--------------------|
| A. all kinds of sport and music | B. U2 |
| C. Bryan Adams | D. all are correct |

4. *Stuart is good at _____.*

- | | | | |
|----------|----------|------------|--------------------|
| A. music | B. sport | C. dancing | D. all are correct |
|----------|----------|------------|--------------------|

5. *Which of the following is not true?*

- A. Stuart is fifteen years old.
- B. Stuart's eyes are dark brown.
- C. Stuart likes pizza and people who smoke all the time.
- D. Stuart has a good sense of humor.

b/ Everyone knows that there are houses all over the world. People usually build their houses with something that is easy to find. For example, there are many trees in a forest, so people who live there might build a house made of logs. In cold places, some houses are made of ice-frozen water.

Some houses have one room while others have many rooms. There is usually a bedroom for sleeping, a kitchen for cooking, a living room for sitting and a bathroom. Some

houses have basements. The basement is under the main part of the house. Some houses have attics. The attic is above the main part of the house. Most houses have doors so people can enter and exit. Besides, they have windows so the people can look outside. Windows also let air into the house from outdoors. Some houses are fancy. They are painted bright colors, and are decorative. Some houses are not fancy – they are plain and simple. Houses look very different in different parts of the world. However, people who live in a house probably all agree that there is no place like home.

1. *Why are many forest houses made of logs?*

- A. There are many logs in the forest B. Trees are easy to find in the forest
C. There is a lot of wood in the forest D. All of the above

2. *Why do houses have bedrooms?*

- A. For sleeping B. For cooking C. For relaxing D. For building things

3. *Where is the basement of a house?*

- A. Beside the house B. Above the house C. Under the house D. None of the above

4. *Houses have doors _____.*

- A. so people can enter and exit B. so people can sleep
C. so people can cook and eat D. Both A and B are correct

5. *Houses have windows to _____.*

- A. let people go outside B. let people look outside
C. let air into the house from outdoors D. Both B and C are correct

VIII. Read the passage and decide which statements are true (T) or false (F).

a/ I have a friend. Her name is Jenny. She is fifteen years old. She normally catches the bus to school at 8.30. Like all other girls at the school, Jenny wears the school uniform – a green skirt and a white blouse. When she comes home in the evening, she does her homework and watches TV. But this week, Jenny isn't going to school. She isn't living at home. She is staying at an expensive hotel in London. And she isn't wearing her school uniform. She's wearing the latest fashions. She's walking along the catwalk at the London Clothes Show. Hundreds of people are watching at her and cameras are flashing.

Statements	True	False
1. Jenny is a fifteen-year-old pupil.		
2. She goes to school by bus.		
3. The other girls at the school don't wear school uniform.		
4. She does her homework and watch TV in the evening		

5. She is staying at a cheap hotel this week.		
6. Some people are watching at her.		

b/

Dear Trang,

Thanks for your letter and it was great to hear from you. You asked me to tell you about my favorite day of the week. For me, it is Saturday.

One reason I like Saturday is that I have my favorite subjects at school: Chemistry and English. Chemistry is great because we do experiments in the Science lab and our teacher, Mr. Thao, is so funny. In English lessons, we usually play games like role-play and we can move around our class to share ideas with classmates. Now I'm creating a webpage for our English team.

On Saturday nights, my friends and I sometimes go to someone's house for a party or go to an English club to practice speaking English. We can relax on Saturday evenings because there's no school on Monday.

Tell me about your favorite day in your next letter. Hope to hear from you soon.

Love,

Minh.

Statements	True	False
1. Two subjects Minh loves are Chemistry and English.		
2. Mr. Thao is a teacher of English.		
3. In English lessons, Minh has chances to go around her class.		
4. Minh goes to an English club to practice speaking English.		
5. Minh thinks Saturday and Sunday are the best days of the week.		

IX. Rewrite these sentences so that it has the same meaning as the root ones.

1. A year has twelve months.

→ There

2. What is your mother's job?

→ What does?

3. Hoa is a hard student.

→ Hoa

4. My hair is short and curly.

→ I have

.....

5. Are there twenty-one boys in your class?

→ Does?

6. Lily is sitting in front of Mike.

→ Mike

7. He likes Math very much.

→ His favourite

8. There is a large playground in Min's school.

→ Min's school